
                      

All services are held in the small chapel during the summer months. 
    

 Friday, July 5 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima: Diane Shattls 

     Birthday Blessings for children born in July.  

                       

 Friday, July 12 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM  

           Bima: Herman Glaser 

     

 Friday, July 19 -  Shabbat Services 7:30 PM  

             Bima:  Joan Lerner 

                            

 Friday, July 26 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM           

             Bima: Gail Feinberg 

       Anniversary Blessings for couples married in July. 

 

 Friday, August 2 - Shabbat Family Service - 7:30 PM          

              Bima:  Donnel Horn or Judy Lentz  

 Birthday Blessings for children born in August.    

                                       

 Friday, August 9- Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                        Bima:  Tom Scarr 

                           

 Friday, August 16 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                        Bima:  Hoyt Glazer      

    

 Friday, August 23 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  David Glick 

        

 Friday, August 30 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

  Bima:  Mark Newfeld 

     Anniversary Blessings for couples married in August.    
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                                                RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

   SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
   SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
   WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 

Tuesdays, July 9 

and August  13 

Temple Board Meetings 

7:00 PM 

 

Tuesdays 

July 3 to September 4 

Hebrew 

6:30 PM 

Siddur 

7:30 PM 

 

Monday, July 15 

Fast of Tisha B’Av Service   

7:30 PM;  see page 4 

 

 

Sunday, July 28 

Unveiling in memory of  

Mary Cantor 

11:00 AM at Spring Hill 
 

 

Sunday, August 11 

Unveiling in memory of  

Mickey Goldenberg 

11:00 AM at Spring Hill 

 

Saturday, August 24  

Adult B’nei Mitzvah 

10:00 AM 

 

Friday, August 9 

Oneg in honor of the           

upcoming wedding of Jared 

Colker and Lauren Angel 

 

Saturday, August 31 

Selichot-see page 4 

8:30 PM Dessert  
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From the RAbbi 
      

“A PALACE IN TIME MADE OF SOUL, JOY AND RETICENCE” 
   Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel 
 
Hey everybody, make Shabbat special and spend part of it here at B’nai Sholom 
sometimes. 
 
Shabbat is such a gift, I don’t understand why more Jews don’t embrace it  
wholeheartedly.  Just think, one day EVERY WEEK when you can say  
(for example):  no laundry, no answering phone calls, no chores – whatever  
that means.  It is such a relief to take the opportunity to slow down and  
appreciate what is  most important in life: Family, friends, being alive.   
This week try saying, “Not today, it’s Shabbat!” 
 
Shabbat is one of the great innovations we have offered the world.  The concept of one day a week to             
rest from work was unheard of in ancient times.  It became a cornerstone of Israelite religion and then of 
Judaism.  The Rabbis of Talmudic times who wrote the Shabbat Kiddush, the prayer we sing before drinking 
the Shabbat wine, told us in that prayer what Shabbat is about.  It is a memorial of creation; appreciate life!  
It is a remembrance of the Exodus from Egypt; live as equals on this day and explore what freedom means! 
 
Rabbi Abraham Joshua Heschel described Shabbat as a Palace in Time.  There is not any particularly holy 
PLACE in the world, rather TIME is what we sanctify.  A specific time, Shabbat, comes every week as an            
invitation to try again to live a perfect day.  Rabbi Heschel says Shabbat is made of soul.  What that means to 
21st century Huntingtonian Jews is an open question.  What feeds your soul?  Music, exercise, meditation, 
feasting with family, walking in the woods, studying with friends, prayer?  It may not be the same thing as 
what brings you joy.  For example, my soul was fed recently by reading an account of a psychologist’s             
desperately deep depression: Undercurrents – A Life Beneath the Surface, by Martha Manning.  It enlarged 
my soul and made me a more whole person, but I sobbed through it.  I didn’t read it on Shabbat.  For me 
Shabbat is for music and poetry, Torah and prayer, special food and family. 
 
I do not expect everyone to find that special joyous soul food in services at B’nai Sholom, though I do hope 
you try each of our Shabbat services to see what they have to offer.  I want you to explore wide ranges of 
possibilities, AND  I want you to keep in mind that one of our greatest strengths as Jews is learning from 
each other.   Rabbi Hillel (1st century sage) said, “Do not separate yourself from the community.”  We all 
need time to ourselves.  We also need the sustenance and richness that comes from socializing, working, 
playing, studying and praying together , so… 
 
PLEASE DON’T SCHEDULE EVENTS YOU WANT TEMPLE MEMBERS TO ATTEND DURING SERVICE TIMES! 
 

Wishing you one day a week – every week – for freedom and joy, 
Rabbi Jean Eglinton 
 

2 July-August 2013 

Please inform the Rabbi if you are in the hospital so that she can visit you. 
Please don't expect that she will find out about it somehow.  If you or someone 

you love is in the hospital, please call the B'nai Sholom office: 304-522-2980.  
 If you would prefer not to be visited, she would be glad to call if you provide a cell phone number. 



 

Dear Congregants, 

  

As the new president of B'nai Sholom, I would first like to thank out going president Mark Newfeld for being a  

very strong and effective leader . Under Mark's guidance, B'nai Sholom thrived and evolved. The good news is,          

as past president Mark will continue to serve on the Board for another two year term. Also, it is important to thank 

board members Malinda Cains and Lisa Ketchum for their dedicated service on the board. Both were very              

responsible and committed board members, always there to lend a strong helping hand. Their presence will be 

missed. Last, but not least, I proudly welcome new board members Kevin Levine and Kelly Levy, two very talented 

and experienced  professionals. I have no doubt they will bring much wisdom to our board room table. Thank you 

for your decision to serve. 

  

I have been a member of B'nai Sholom since August of 1982 when Steve and I got married. Belonging to a               

synagogue was important to us because it meant having a place to worship, celebrate lifecycle events, experience           

a strong sense of community, plus stay connected to our Jewish heritage. In fact, immediately after joining, we   

became the Youth Group advisors for several years. It was the best decision and the start of my 31 year synagogue 

journey. It has lead me to this point in my life as president of B'nai Sholom, an honor I am proud to accept. 

  

As I begin my two year term as President, I of course have many goals in mind. Below are a few of them. 

 

 Continue building a strong sense of community by reaching out to all Jews in our Tri-State area, inviting them  

to fully participate and get involved with our friendly, energetic and welcoming congregation. The most         

powerful and beautiful part of our religion, I believe, is the communal experience of being together to worship, 

learn, socialize, serve and take care of one another. Making this happen takes a community. Community              

needs to exist in a place, and we want that gathering place for all Jews to be B'nai Sholom. As always, our 

WELCOME MAT is out and every person who walks through that door can be certain they will feel VALUED. 

Here with us, they will definitely experience the beauty and power of a caring community. 

  

 Ensure our future financially. Does B'nai Sholom face challenges in the future? Of course it does. Our congre-

gation, like hundreds of others, is experiencing a decrease in membership size, creating financial uncertainty  

for our congregation.  Fortunately, with Rabbi Jean as our spiritual leader and the experience of our board, I  

have no doubt we are well positioned to meet these challenges. My idea to establish a Past President's Club, 

which includes 14 past presidents, will get the ball rolling by creating for us a much needed 5,10,15 year long 

term plan. I am anxious to see what these great minds together can foresee for the future of our congregation. 

The first meeting is scheduled for late August, with past president Sharon Pressman leading the charge. 

  

 Be innovative and experiment with a variety of new ideas, programs and events in hopes of engaging all those 

who seek a meaningful Jewish life. If you haven't been in the building lately and nothing is compelling you to 

come, then please take the time to share with us what piece of the puzzle is missing for you. I am always             

available to hear your suggestions and concerns. No doubt, we need to be all things to all Jews in the Tri-State 

area. 

  

 Engage new faces in the activities of the congregation by encouraging them to be invested stakeholders.  Also, 

it is important to develop the next generation of leaders by inspiring young members of our congregation to get 

involved and learn the ropes. This way, when the time comes they will have the knowledge and understanding 

needed to lead and preserve the future of our congregation. 

  

Again, thank you for this honor. I promise the board and I will do everything in our power to keep the congregation 

moving forward. 
 

Shalom, 

Diane Shattls  

3 July-August 2013 

From the PRESIDENT 
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August 31 - At the end of the                                            

last Shabbat before Rosh Hashanah  

                          8:30 pm - Dessert   

         9:00 PM - Selichot Service including Havdalah 

 

         A SERVICE OF TURNING 
 

                       Toward the High Holy Days 
 

         Toward Each Other 
 

                                   Toward God 

 

 
 

  

TISHA B’AV - The 9th of the Month of Av 
MOURNING THE DESTRUCTION 

Monday Evening, July 15 
7:00 pm Pre-fast Finger Food 

7:30 pm Tisha B’Av Service 
 

Tisha B’Av is a fast day commemorating the destruction of both Temples.  
It is a complete fast from food and water for 24 hours, much like                 

Yom Kippur.  What is the difference?  On Yom Kippur we don’t need            
to eat because we are focused on the prayers, music, and study that             

are helping us to clear out our souls for the coming year.  On Tisha B’Av 
we can’t bear to eat because we are focused on the immense suffering             

of the calamities of Jewish history. 
 

This year the fast runs from sundown July 15 to sundown July 16. 
Please join us for healthy snacks before the Service during which we                 

will read from the Book of Lamentations (Eicha in Hebrew). 

 

 

EICHAH – LAMENTATIONS 

1 Alas! 

Lonely sits the city 

Once great with people! 

She that was great among nations 

Is become like a widow; 

The princess among states 

Is become a thrall. 

 

Don' forget our Library 
for summer reading!  

 Questions call  
Cheryl: 304-942-8733.  

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 GA
MES

! 

 

Barboursville Park Pavilion by the Lake.   Hot Dogs, veggie burgers and                        
fixins’, watermelon and beverages provided.  Please bring a non-dairy salad or  
dessert.  Please contact Mary Lee Glaser with any questions….  
 Please email or call Mary Lee Glaser:  304 525 4582;    mlglaser@gmail.com   

 

Vo
lle

yb
all

 

& 
Fis

hin
g! 
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Dear B’nai Sholom Board of Trustees, 

Thank you so much for the Tanakh and thank you so much for helping me celebrate 

my Bar Mitzvah. 
 

Sincerely, 

Philip Ketchum 

 

 

Dear Bnai Sholom Congregation, 
 

I had the honor of being confirmed under the name of this great Congregation on May 

14th. With that in mind, I haven’t had the chance to thank the entire Congregation as a 

whole, but thankfully I now have that chance. Let me start first by thanking both Rabbi 

Jean and Rabbi Wucher for their time and dedication to every student who has been thrown at them. On top of that, 

I owe the Sisterhood my thanks for working so hard to help organize the whole event. Over the past few years, I’ve 

had many different classmates and teachers; once more I thank those teachers, and congratulate the students that 

stood with me to the end. Our parents continue to be supportive in all of our activities and they have aided us in 

and outside of the temple. I would like to send my appreciation to all the members of this fantastic Congregation 

who have supported and helped us through the first portion of our lives. Everyone who played a part in our              

education did something to bring us here; they have given us a foundation that will hopefully make us into                              

better citizens, individuals, and Jews. 
 

Sincerely, 

Aaron   

           

Dear B’nai Sholom Congregation, 
 

I appreciate everything you have done for me.  Thank you for the book that I am now excited to read in order to 

learn more about what being a female in Judaism means and my responsibilities to my faith.  Everybody in the  

congregation has made a mark on my Jewish identity or my character, which I am very grateful for. 
 

Thank  you, 

Aysa Cains 

 

 

B’NEI MITZVAH SERVICE 
Parashat Ki Tavo 
Shabbat Morning, August 24 
 

10:00AM -12:00PM 
Come join us as our adult students 
lead prayers and read from Torah! 
 

Brenda Glick, Rut bat Avraham v’Sarah 

Pat Johnson, Rivka bat Avraham v’Sarah 

Randy Miller, Naftali Betzalel ben Avraham 

James Morris-Smith, Avichai ben Oren v’Margolit 

Miranda Munroe, Munah Miryam bat Reuven 

         Immediately followed by a Kiddush Brunch. 
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Trips to Israel and Jewish Camp Grants   
   

The Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington provides grants for following programs: 

 “Trip to Israel” program will provide grants of up to $8,000 per person for Huntington Jewish youth 

ages high school to 28 years on approved trips to  Israel.  Children and grandchildren of Temple 

members who live outside of Huntington and Marshall Jewish Students are eligible. Six grants are 

available in 2013 and 2014. 
 

"Jewish Camp" program will provide grants of up to $4,000 per student for B’nai Sholom           

Religious School students to attend Jewish Camp. Ten grants are available for 2013 and 2014.  

“Taglit Birthright” offers free trips to Israel for Jews 18 to 26 years.  We can assist you with the 

application and being given priority preference to be accepted for this program. September begins 

the registration for Winter 2013 Trips.  www.birthrightisrael.com  
 

“Adult Trips to Israel” program will provide grants up to $1,500 (Temple members) and $1,000 (non 

Temple Members) for the Huntington Jewish community to travel to Israel on approved trips.  Ten 

grants are available in 2013 and 2014. 
 

Grants are given based meeting qualifications, completing the application on time, availability of 

funds and not financial need.  
    

Thank you to everyone for your support and promotion of these programs.  
 

Martha Weisberg Barvin        Mjwb123@yahoo.com  713.591.0410 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton               Rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org   304.522.2980 

   Malinda Cains                         Mcains@zoominternet.net    

DONATIONs 
 

Building Fund 
 Mark and Suzi Brodof 
 in memory of Philip Hersh 

 

 John and Carole Wilson 
 in memory of Goldie Fetter  

and Simon Fetter 
 

Mary Lee and Herman Glaser 
in honor of Levi Simcha Glaser, son of 
Danny and Juliet Glaser and grandson 
of Herman and Mary Lee Glaser, born 

May 23, 2013  
 

Congregational Fund 
Jenny Broh    

in memory of Dolph Broh 
 

Tony Broh 
in memory of Rabbi Frank Sundheim 

  
 

Paul and Lisa Jacobson 
in memory of  Edna Cauff and  

Gertrude Mazo Kirsh 
 

Harold and Freda Kagan 
to all who contributed on my 94th            
birthday, thanks for thinking of me                   

for my 94th birthday  

 
 

Paul and Lynne Mayer 
 with congratulations to Brenda                
and Billy Glick on the marriage  

of their son, Brian 
 

James Gill 
 

Mary Lee and Herman Glaser 
to welcome Jessica Pressman and Jay 
Fox into the B'nai Sholom Family, and 

to welcome Chad Green into the  
Jewish community  

 
Mazon Fund 
Rena Steirn 

in memory of Samuel Schiff 
 

Memorial Fund 
Harold and Freda Kagan 

in memory of Benjamin Siegel 
 

Mary Lee and Herman Glaser  
in memory of Leon Seligson  

 
Joe Horn 

with condolences to Sidney Polan           
and Rick McLaughlin on the loss of               

Rick’s father, Robert Blum  

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
Steven and Roslyn Feierstein 

in memory of Evelyn Feierstein 
 

Rose Marie Riter 
in honor of Malinda Cains for all the 
hours of creative work that went into 
organizing the “Israel” photos; well 

wishes to Betty Colker, David Cohen  
 David Johnson; thank you to Sharon 

Weed for the beautiful oneg she  
prepared for the special “Cool                 

Willie” evening; Happy Birthday to  
Paul Mayer and Daniel Blankenship 

 
Youth Group 
Megan Garrett 

In appreciation for all those wishing me 
well on my teaching trip to Israel 

 
Joe Horn 

in honor of the 94th birthday of  
Harold Kagan and the 70th birthday  
of Paul Mayer and in honor of Joan 

Lerner’s birthday 

http://www.birthrightisrael.com
mailto:Mjwb123@yahoo.com
mailto:Rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org
mailto:Mcains@zoominternet.net
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JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS  
  

 Donor     In Memory of 
 

 Tony Broh     Adolph Broh 

       Jetta Rose Broh 

 

 David Field     Inga Field 

       William Field 

                 Herta Rowen 

 

 Elaine Davis     Inga Field 

 

 David Glick     Samuel Glick 

 

 Harold  and Freda Kagan    Anna Kagan 

  

 Joan Lerner       Ella Hauptman 

       Esther Rothenberg 

        

 Sheldon Levine    Charlotte Bertman             

       Milton Levine   

       Bessie Pastor, Fred Pastor 

       Samuel Pastor 

 

 Bob and Joyce Levy     Olga Greenfield 

 

 Judy Lundy     Norma Ruth Webster 

       Austin Moore 

 

 Paul and Lynne Mayer    Barbara Mayer Good 

                                                                     Bertha Hyman Orringer 

                                            Paul Supovitz         

  
 Antoinette Miller    Ian S. Miller 
           
 Bernice Moos      Harold Sidney Schradzki 

                                 

 Ronald J. Polan     Minna Polan    

 

        Lake and Louise Polan   Albert Polan,  

       Bertha Polan  

       Edwin Polan  

       Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis  

              
 Marc and Sherri Solochek    David Schrinsky  

        Mike Schrinsky 

       Josephine Solochek 

       Shirley Solochek 

       William Solochek 
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JULY AND AUGUST FLORAL FUND DONATIONS                     
                        (continued)     
 
    Donor    In Memory of 

       
      Jack Steinberg    Sarah Gersman 

      Ida Caplan 
   

      Kalman and Vicki Socolof   Coleman Steirn 

       Joseph Steirn 
 

     Rena Steirn     Coleman Steirn 

       Joseph Steirn   

   

     Nancy Tarbis    Esther Rose Cohen 

                                                                         Samuel H. Glick 

     Hy and Sharon Weed   Muriel Kalmon  

 

     Joan Weisberg    Minna Polan 

 

RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 
 

Please call for an appointment. 
 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM 
 

Wednesday and Thursday: 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM  

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 
 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

 

 
 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

September 

 Newsletter  

is August 15 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

July-August 2013 

 

 
 
 
 

Announcing…. the new officers of the  Temple Youth Group! 
 

Aysa Cains: President  

Aaron Scarr: Vice-President  

Nathan Jurin: Social Action Vice-President  

 Charlie Newfeld: Religious and Cultural Vice-President 

 William Beverage: Treasurer  

 
 

  Sisterhood dues of $36.00 are due in September.   

Please mail to: Mary Lee Glaser 

1420 Morris Court, Huntington, WV 25705 

    

MANY THANKS to TOM STAFFORD for his very generous donation to  

Sisterhood to go towards the new kitchen equipment.  

 

 
 

Onegs This Summer ….. 

During the summer months, Sisterhood will  provide  

wine and challah every Friday night.  

Anyone is welcome to bring a snack to share                        

for the oneg.  



B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER  

July-August 2013 9 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Anyone who plays any instrument! 
  Learn some songs over the summer 

  Meet for two rehearsals 

Play for our Simchat Torah Service                                                                    
Wednesday, September 25 at 7:00 PM 

 
PLEASE contact the rabbi: rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org 
Help make our Celebration of Torah truly joyous and 
fun!  

                  
 

Jewish Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington  
    

     SAVE THE DATE:  Saturday Evening:  September 21, 2013  

         Dr. Nader Abraham will be our featured speaker!   

Reception! Great Speaker! Silent Auction!  

 
   Support Israel and maintain successful programs that help build Israel and transform lives.   
 

   Foster Jewish identity and the support of Israel in our youth with our   

      Israel Trip and Jewish Camp programs.  

 

  Create a strong Jewish presence on Marshall’s campus and foster a link to the Huntington                                

    Jewish community. 

 

   Promote more Jewish identity and take care of the most                      

     vulnerable members of our  global  community. 

 

   Act quickly in times of conflict and natural disasters.  

 

"How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment  

 before starting to improve the world."   -   Anne Frank 

  

  

mailto:rabbi@wv-bnaisholom.org
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                    Shopper of the Month 

 

   Pat Johnson  
 

         It’s not the money - - - it’s the attitude. 

 

Rabbi 

Jean Eglinton 

 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Vice President 

Mitch Klein 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Immediate Past 

President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld  

 

Board Members 
Dr. Gail Feinberg 

Herman Glaser 

Hoyt Glazer 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Joan Lerner 

Kevin Levine 

Kelly Levy 

Thomas Scarr 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood President 

Donnel Horn and  

Judy Lentz  

 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 
 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

                       

 

 
 

 
 

It’s never too soon or too late to begin thinking about Judaism’s 

most sacred holidays. Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur are quickly 

approaching. Are you ready? We are. 

 

This summer the shop features three new tallit,                                  

including a silver and gold, that is quietly beautiful.  

All our tallit are made in Israel. 

 

Thinking of owning your own yarmulke?  

You’re in luck.  A dozen new kippas, in fabric or knit,  

are waiting for you on one of our shelves.  

 

           We have several yads and numerous shofars,  

                   complete with display worthy stands. 

 

Along with the more religious items,  

Simchas& Tchotchkes have many fun           

and gift items. 
 

Come in and browse - - -then buy!!! 
 

Remember, when it’s gone - - - -it’s gone. 
 

Come in for your free kiss. 

 

Sherri  304-529-6398 

Barb    304-633-7070 

Lisa  304-638-3116 



                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                        July-August 2013 

 

                                      Please check the names you want to send  
                                      Sholomgrams to and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street # 1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth; birthdays 
will be noted on 60th, 65th, 70th, 75th, 80th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.  Sholom-
grams are $2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t have 
them in our file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

               CONGRATULATIONS TOCONGRATULATIONS TO:::   
     
      

                  
  ____  Pat Johnson on her 65th birthday August 9th.  
 
                      ____  Rena Steirn on her 85th birthday August 18th. 
   
  ____  James Cohen on his 94th birthday August 31st. 
 
  ____   Ed and Judy Woodruff on their 40th anniversary August 26th.  
 
                      . 
 

 
DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 

 
Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 
 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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401 10th Street # 1007 
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TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 

 ____________________________________________________________________________  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         
____________________________________________________________________________                                                                             
                                                                               
Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 City ____________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 

Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 

     

    

 

 

In honor of Paul Mayer's 

 milestone 70th birthday  
 

With love from Lynne, Rachel,                  

Debbie, Erik & Emma. 

 

 HUNTINGTON MUSEUM OF ART  presents 

 

ETHAN USLAN 
(son of Mark and Niza Uslan)  

 

Two-time winner of the World Championship Old-Time Piano  

Playing Contest and star of the award-winning documentary,  

“The Entertainers” 
 

Sunday, July 14 at 2:00 p.m.  Admission is free 

HMA’s Grace Rardin Doherty  Auditorium 
 

This event is sponsored by the Arthur and Joan Weisberg Family                          

Foundation, Inc. in memory of Art Weisberg. 
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July Yahrzeits   

 
July 1-6 observed on July 5 

Sarah Hassel 7/1  

Alice Herbert 7/1  

Harry Mazo 7/1  

Irving Selig 7/1  

Philip Selig 7/1  

Josephine Solochek 7/1  

Shirley Solochek 7/1  

Gussie Tesser 7/1  

Milton Penn 7/2     Tammuz 24 

Abraham Angel 7/3     Tammuz 25 

Ida Colker 7/3     Tammuz 25 

Max Alfred Hassel 7/3  

Josephine Karnes 7/3  

Jessie Katz 7/3     Tammuz 25 

Rose Miller 7/3     Tammuz 25 

Minna Polan 7/3     Tammuz 25 

Lake A. Brown 7/4  

 

July 7-13 observed  on July 12 

Jaynie Samson Bresskin 7/7  

Ella Hauptman 7/7      Tammuz 29 

Goldie Hemmelstein 7/7      Tammuz 29 

Herta Rowen 7/7      Tammuz 29 

Ian S. Miller 7/8  

Helen White 7/8  

Sarah Gersman 7/9  

Mike Schrinsky 7/9  

Martin Karnes 7/10  

Ida Caplan 7/11  

Joe Mendelson 7/11    Av 4 

Morry Riter 7/11  

Rose Chertow 7/12  

Inga Field 7/12    Av 5 

Pearl Schoenfeld Lewis 7/12  

Gail Wise 7/12  

Meyer Slifkin 7/13  

 

July 14-20 observed on July 19 

Eleanora Lewis  7/15  

Kayleen Tobin Wasserstrom 7/15  

Anna Bernstein  7/17  

E. Henry Broh   7/17  

Ben Kaplan   7/17  

Hyman Lipman  7/17  

Gert Scarr   7/17  

 

July 14-20 observed on July 19  continued 

Meyer Davis   7/18  

Evelyn Goldstoff  7/19  

Joseph Steirn   7/19 Av 12 

Marvin Newman  7/20  

  

July 21-27 observed on July 26 

Florence Fishman  7/21  

Esther Rose Cohen  7/22 Av 15 

Rabbi Abraham Feinstein 7/22  

Rose Feldman   7/22 Av 15 

Bertram G. Landau, Sr. 7/22  

Morris Rose   7/22 Av 15 

Ida Cuttler   7/23  

Samuel H. Glick  7/23 Av 16 

Barney Kaplan  7/23 Av 16 

Abraham Miller  7/23  

Harold Sidney Schradzki 7/23  

Charlotte Bertman  7/26  

Samuel Lipman  7/26  

 

July 28-31 observed on August 2 

Rosalie C. Schecter  7/28  

Sophie Brodof   7/29  

Paul Supovitz   7/29  

Olga Greenfield  7/30  

Fred Pastor   7/30  

William Solochek  7/30 
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August Yahrzeits   
 
August 1-3 observed on August 2 

Estelle Klein  8/2 

Barbara Mayer Good  8/2 

 

August 4-10 observed on August 9 

Jetta Rose Broh 8/5  

Ruby Holbert 8/5  

Phillip Miller 8/5  

Bertha Miriam Polan 8/5  

Rebekah Lipman 8/6  

Albert Polan 8/6  

Lillian Brown Feinstein 8/7  

Anna Kagan 8/7  

Joseph R. Hammel 8/8  

Samuel Pastor 8/8  

Aaron Herbert 8/9 Elul 3 

Jennie Cohen 8/10 Elul 4 

Isaac Hemmelstein 8/10 Elul 4 

Betty Ann Miller 8/10  

Michael Schrinsky 8/10  

 

August 11-17 observed on August 16 

Mickey Goldenberg 8/11  

Patricia Hyman 8/11 Elul 5 

Sam Ratowsky 8/11 Elul 5 

Nancy Herman-Planchard 8/12  

David Schrinsky 8/12  

Norma Ruth Webster 8/12  

Adolph Broh 8/13  

Abraham Freeman 8/13  

Julia Samson Ziffer 8/13  

Jennie Goldenberg 8/14  

Myke Rhodes Miller 8/14  

Samuel Samson, Sr. 8/14  

Ida Ratner 8/15  

Edward Honecher 8/17  

Paul Kirsh 8/17  

 

August 18-24 observed on August 23 

Jacob Jacobs   8/18  

Pearl Megeff   8/18  

Martha Schnitt   8/18 Elul 12 

Dorothy Gold Broh  8/19 Elul 13 

Lilyan Elderman Colker 8/19 Elul 13 

Lillian T. Ginsberg  8/19  

Al Megeff   8/19  

 

 

August 18-24 observed on August 23 continued 

Eva Straus Sofai  8/19 Elul 13 

Abe David Goldenberg 8/20  

Esther Rothenberg  8/20 Elul 14 

Ruth Polan   8/21  

Ruth Mendelson Brown 8/22  

Gerald Lewis   8/22  

Randal Miller   8/22  

Max G. Glick   8/23  

Miriam Frances Hyman 8/23  

Sarah Rebecca Kaplan 8/23  

Charles A. Meyer  8/23  

Harry Greenstein  8/24  

Herbert Mazo   8/24  

Austin Moore   8/24  

Bessie Pastor   8/24  

Coleman Steirn  8/24 Elul 18 

Sarah Tarbet   8/24  

 

 

August 25-31 observed on August 30 

Hena Teper   8/25  

William Field   8/26 Elul 20 

Bertha Hyman Orringer 8/26  

Milton Levine   8/27  

Nathan Kaplan  8/29  

Muriel Kalmon  8/30  

Michael Szwalbnest  8/30 Elul 24 

   

 
Our Condolences to 

 
 

Adrianne Sundheim and family 
 on the death of one of our former  
rabbis,  Rabbi Frank Sundheim. 

 
 

Jenny Broh and family  
on the death of Bob Broh.  
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The Temple office will be closed Monday,  

September 2nd , Labor Day 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Erev Rosh Hashanah, Wednesday, September 4 - 8:00 PM 
 

 Rosh Hashanah 1,  Thursday, September 5 - 9:30 AM 

Rosh Hashanah Evening, Thursday, September 5 - 8:00 PM  

Rosh Hashanah 2, Friday, September 6 - 9:30 AM 

 

Erev Yom Kippur,  Friday, September 13 - 8:00 AM 

Yom Kippur,  Saturday, September 14 - 9:30 AM 

 

 High Holy Day Food Drive - Let’s Fill Five Barrels!   
 


